
St. John the Evangelist Parish 
915 Route 212, Centerville, Saugerties, NY 12477 

Phone: 845-246-9581 • Fax: 845-246-9582 • web: www.sjechurch.org 

M A S S  S C H E DU L E :  
Saturday- 5:00 PM, Sunday- 8:30 AM, 10:30 AM 

Daily: Monday-Thursday & Saturday - 8:30 AM, Morning Prayer 8:15 AM 

Holy Days: Please check bulletin 

CONFESSIONS: Saturdayï 3:30 to 4:30 PM 

ALTAR ROSARY:  

President: Donna Anderson (246-9719) Meets the first Wednesday of the month 

ALTAR SERVERS: Coordinator Joan Jensen (246-9581) 

BAPTISM: Baptism upon request. Preparation required. 

Leaders in preparation: Patricia & Gary Moore (246-5164) 

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS: Coleman Catholic High School - 845-338-2750, 

ST. JOHNôS YOUTH GROUP (TEENAGERS): Denise Dudzic (246-2811) &  

   Gabrielle Baker (247-3454) 

COMMUNITY ACTION / FOOD PANTRY: Maria Granda (246-3635) 

COUNCIL OF CHURCHES: Marilyn Washer (246-5236), Maureen Rothe 246-0305 

DEANERY: Frankie Cullen (853-5557) 

LAY TRUSTEES: Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431), Robert Gauvreau (246-3544) 

LITURGY COMMITTEE: Robert Howe (246-8510) 

MARRIAGES: By appointment. Please make arrangements at least six months prior to 

wedding. Preparation is mandatory. 

MINISTRY TO HOMEBOUND AND ELDERLY: Eileen Oswald (246-7042) 

MUSIC MINISTRY: Kelly Rea (246-0395) 

OPERATIONS: Robert Gauvreau (246-3544) 

SPIRIT OF LIFE PRAYER GROUP: Fr. Woodruff (246-9581) Meets Tuesdays 7:00 PM & 

first Sunday of each month at 12:00 to 1:00 PM (Instructional Prayer MeetingðAll are welcome!) 

PARISH COUNCIL: President Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

PARISH NURSE: Anne Grunbaum (246-1667) 

RCIA: Fr. William Woodruff (246-9581) 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION: Director Joan Corton (339-4391) 

RESPECT LIFE COMMITTEE: Joseph Defino Sr. (246-6908) , Barbara OôReilly (246-7810) 

SECRETARIES: Joan Jensen (217-7090), Barbara Renner (8:30 AMð8:30 PM Only ð246-3424) 

ST. JOHNôS GIFT SHOP: Ramona Kemp (845-417-6638) & Elaine Arvidson (246-4468) 

VOCATIONS: Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

FATHER WILLIAM F. WOODRUFF, PASTOR 
 MSGR. WILLIAM E. WILLIAMS, PASTOR EMERITUS 

Handicap  

Accessible 



ST. JOHN THE EVANGELIST PARISH 

Saturday  8:30  Florence B. OôLeary (Anniversary Remembrance) - Req. by Kris & Bill Hodgson 

 5:00  Peg SullivanðReq. by Phil & Arlene Discordia 

Sunday  8:30  All The People of The Parish 

 1030 David RountreeðReq. by The Renner Family 

Monday  8:30  Merry Christmas to Fr. Smith, Msgr. Williams & Fr. WoodruffðReq. by The Renner Family 

Tuesday  8:30  Jack RoseðReq. by Donna Anderson 

Wednesday  8:30  Gary GrandaðReq. by Viola DiMeo 

Thursday  8:30 Special Intention 

Friday  8:30  Holy Communion Service 

Saturday  8:30  Gary GrandaðReq. by The Renner Family 

 5:00  John ShaloikoðReq. by The Lombardo Family 

Sunday  8:30 All The People of The Parish 

 10:30  For All Joan Corton, The Fenaughty Family & The Chiodo Family  

     Does For Our Religious Education ProgramðReq. by The Renner Family 

SAINTS & SPECIAL OBSERVANCESï 

MonðSt. Elizabeth Ann Seton, Religious 

TueðSt. John Neumann, Bishop 

WedðSt. Andreô Bessette, Religious 

ThuðSt. Raymond of Penyafort, Priest 

 

SPECIAL COLLECTION - There will be a combined second 

collection this weekend for Communications Collection and 

Catholic University.  Please give as generously as possible. 

 

20-WEEK CLUB WINNER - The 11th winner in our Fall 20-

Week Club was No. 43 Joe Cotich. 

 

INSTRUCTIONAL PRAYER MEETING - Will take place on 

Sunday, January 3rd at 12:00 PM.  The topic of discussion is The 

Book of Judith.  Come learn more about your Catholic Faith.  

This discussion will be led by Fr. Bill.  Question and Answer 

period to follow. 

 

ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING - Will take place on 

January 4th at 7:45 PM.  All who would like to help in the fund/

fun raising endeavors of our parish are welcome to attend. 

 

HEALING AFTER ABORTION ï Ocean of Mercy ð Entering 

Canaan Days of Prayer and Healing For Women.  January 16th.  

FMI or to register, contact Sisters of Life at: 866-575-0075 or 

visit hopeandhealing@sistersoflife.org.  To register for men, call 

877-586-4621. 

 

THANK YOU ï Heartfelt thanks for your donations to the 

Council of Churches Toy Store; many children will have a better 

Christmas because of your generosity.  Council member 

Centerville Methodist Church is more than grateful for your help 

in stocking shelves at the toiletries pantry.  This is a much needed 

service for those in need.     Marily Washer & Maureen Rothe 

 

THE CATHOLIC GUILD FOR THE BLIND ï In Ulster 

County is looking for a part-time Outreach Worker to identify 

legally blind/visually impaired individuals ages 55+ who want to 

learn adaptive skills to maintain independence in their homes.  

Bachelors degree, knowledge of County resources.  Must have 

own transportation.  Flexible schedule.  For more information, 

contact Judith Katzen at 646-794-2097. 

 

BEATITUDE SCHOLARSHIP - Mrs. Rennerôs 4th 

Grade Religious Education Class is learning about the 

eight Beatitudes.  The Beatitudes teach us to live in 

the way that Jesus wants us to live; by being better 

people, being kind and caring, and always having God in our 

heart.  We are collecting loose change, for this scholarship, which 

will be given to one or more of St. Johnôs graduating students.  

Last year, Mrs. Rennerôs class was able to give out three 

scholarships in the amount of $206 each.  We will be at the doors 

of the church to collect your change after Mass.  Thank you for 

your support. 

 

CHURCH STOREï Will be open after each of the Holy Masses 

on the weekend of January 9th & 10th. 

 

TEN BROECK COMMONS - Is looking for volunteers to assist 

with the activity department.  Weôre looking for people who 

would like to spend time with the elderly and whether itôs taking 

them outdoors, interacting with them during one of our many 

activities or just paying them a visit.  If interested, call 336-666 

Ext. 5673. 

 

THE AMERICAN CANCER SOCIETY - Is seeking volunteer 

drivers to take cancer patients to and from treatment centers ï 

making phone calls to follow up on requests and remind 

constituents of upcoming programs ï computer data entry and 

word processing ï and general office help.  Hours are flexible.  

Your commitment need be a little or as much as you can manage.  

If you have a car and can spare some time, call 1-800-ACS-2345. 

 

THE ARCHDIOCESE OF NY - Takes the stewardship of your 

donations and its resources seriously.  If you have knowledge of 

financial misconduct or suspect that it might be occurring, please 

report your concerns via a toll free hotline, at 877-820-0541, or 

on the internet, at http://www.reportlineweb.com/ADNY.  Both 

are available 24 hours per day.ò 
 

THE CHAPLET OF DIVINE MERCY - Will be prayed every 

Wednesday, here at St. Johnôs at 3:00 PM.  All are invited to 

participate. 

 

I HAVE NEVER ï Let my schooling interfere with my 

education.                                             Albert Einstein 

  

 

http://www.reportlineweb.com/ADNY


THE EPIPHANY OF THE LORD 

My Dearest Brothers and Sisters in the Infant Savior,         

 The 10:30 A.M. Holy Mass this Sunday, we will have the 

Family Mass featuring the Three Kings in the Offertory 

Procession. This is the Sunday that we celebrate the Epiphany of 

the Lord. The word Epiphany means manifestation or to be made 

known to other people, usually on a large scale. The three 

traditional Epiphanies are: the story of the Three Magi (the three 

Wise Men or the Three Kings ) which we are celebrating today, 

the Baptism of the Lord, which will be celebrated next Sunday, 

and the Lordôs first miracle: the changing of water into wine at the 

Wedding Feast in Cana. Our Christmas Season, therefore, 

continues through next Sunday so may all of us have a continued 

peaceful Christmas Season.  

 Because our bulletins had to be done ahead of time to 

meet the publication deadlines as a result of the Christmas and 

Solemnity of Mary Holy Days, I am writing this letter to you on 

Tuesday, December 22nd. Therefore, I apologize for the following 

sentences being delivered late to you. Jack Rose, an active 

parishioner of ours and a graduate of Saint Mary of the Snow 

Parochial School, was killed in the line of duty fighting a house 

fire. Jack was only 19 years of age and was an officer in the 

Mount Marion Volunteer Fire Department. Jack was faithful to the 

Holy Sacraments and faithful to his family, especially his mom 

and dad, Linda and Gary Rose. Jack gave his life doing what he 

loved doing: protecting our community as a brave Firefighter. I 

will have more to say about his Funeral Wake and Holy Mass in 

next weekendôs letter. Please continue to pray for Jackôs holy 

repose of his soul; please continue to pray for the Rose family and 

friends at this difficult time in their lives; please pray for the safety 

of all firefighters; and please pray for the family that lost their 

home in the fire. The Wake was Sunday, December 27th and the 

Funeral Mass was Monday, December 28th. We are adding Jackôs 

name to the Beatitude Scholarship Award and it will be called the 

Jack Rose Memorial Beatitude Scholarship Award; Jack was a 

recipient of the Award when he graduated High School and was a 

wonderful example of living the Beatitudes (Matthewôs Gospel in 

Chapter 5, verses 1-12).  

 On happier notes, this Sunday will be the Instructional 

Prayer Meeting from Noon until 1 P.M.; the topic will be the Book 

of Judith, which is one of the sixteen historical books of the Bible. 

You are most welcome to attend the session which begins with 

one decade of the Holy Rosary followed by my presentation then 

questions and answers and concludes with a little prayer of 

thanksgiving to God for the graces He bestows on the session.  

 Religious Education ( Faith Formation ) for the children 

will resume this Monday evening, January 4th, from 6:05 until 

7:35 P.M. Linda Fitzsimmons, the Regional Coordinator for Ulster 

and Dutchess County Deaneries, will be observing our Religious 

Education Program that evening and we welcome Linda to our 

parish program. Also, it will be that time of the year for Progress 

Reports to be done on behalf of the children. On the same evening, 

after the Religious Education classes finish, the Advisory 

Committee for Parish Development meeting will take place at 7:45 

P.M. in the Church Hall, Monday, January 4th. You are most 

welcome to join us in planning both Fund and Fun Raisers for our 

parish in the future.  

 The Finance Council of the parish will meet in the 

Rectory this Tuesday afternoon, January 5th at 3:30 P.M. in the 

Rectory. I am most grateful to the Trustees and other members of 

our Finance Council for their advice in helping me to be as good a 

steward as I can be with our parishôs temporalities.  

 The Church Store (formally known as the Gift Shop) will 

be open for business next weekend, January 9th and 10th after the 

three Holy Masses for Sunday. Feel free to come and browse the 

Church Store; I want to thank Ramona, Elaine, Ed, and Eleanor 

for their ministry to us. God bless you and take care.       

  Sincerely, with prayers,  

  Father Bill Woodruff  

KINGSTON CATHOLIC SCHOOL PRE -K 

PROGRAMï The new semester is just around the 

corner!  There is limited space available at the 

Kingston Catholic School Pre-K Program.  Limited 

space is available for three and four year old children 

full or part time.  The KCS Pre-K Program provides our youngest 

students with a warm, loving and secure environment as they 

begin school.  Busy three and four year olds learn and play 

together as they grow in Godôs love each day.  For more 

information, please contact Ms. D or Mrs. Germano at 331-9318. 

 

8-DAY PILGRIMAGE TO ROME ï April 1-8, 2016.  Led by 

His Eminence Timothy Cardinal Dolan and Grand Prior of the 

Eastern Lieutenancy, Order of the Holy Sepulchre.  For details, 

call 516-605-1551 or visit www.petersway.com. 

 

WOMENôS CANCER SUPPORT GROUP- This group of 

women meets at St. Johnôs in Woodstock at 7:00 PM on the last 

Thursday of each month.  Spend a relaxing, spiritual time with 

other women sharing and supporting each other.  FMI, call Anne 

Grunbaum at 246-1667 or Karen at 679-4149. 
 

 

THE WELL THRIFT SHOP ï By selling clothing, small 

household items, etc. at very low prices, we have been able to 

help individuals in need, as well as support local organizations.  

We depend on volunteers to sort merchandise (every weekday 

morning), and to sell items Wed., Thur. and Fri. afternoons from 

noon to 4:00 PM and on Saturdays from 10 to 2 PM.  FMI or to 

volunteer, please call Joan Hopf at 246-6575. 

 

CATHOLIC CHARITIES ï Assist individuals and families in:  

Emergency rent, utilities, transportation, and food. If you need 

assistance, call 340-9170.  Also, Catholic Charities also has a 

Food Pantry that is open on both Tuesday and Friday from 1 to 4 

PM.  If you would like to help with the food collection for this 

pantry call Tom Kelly at 845-340-9170 Ext. 105. 

 

BLIND DATE - ñThat was nice of you to set up a blind date for 

your ex-boyfriend.ò  ñI know, but I donôt hold any grudges.ò  

ñIôm surprised he trusted you enough to agree to go out with her.ò  

ñWell, I had to swear to him sheôs Jennifer Lopezôs double.ò  

ñWow!  Is that true?ò  ñI wouldnôt lie.  Sheôs twice her weight 

and twice her age.ò. 



JANUARY 3, 2016 

ñPlease Pray For All Bishops, Priests, Deacons & Religious!ò 

 

They were overjoyed at seeing the star, and on entering the house 

they saw the child with Mary his mother. They prostrated 

themselves and did him homage. Then they opened their treasures 

and offered him gifts of gold, frankincense, and myrrh.  

- Mt 2:10-11 

STEWARDSHIP CORNER 

THE LORD HAS BLESSED US 

IN SO MANY WAYSé 

Let us return to Him a fair share of 

THE MANY GIFTS  

He has already given us. 

 

November 2015 

Attendance:  November 2015 ð 1312 

Attendance:  November 2014 ð 1146 

 

                                                           YTD  
Collections:   $ 11,453.50  $30,427.05 

Other Income: $ 11,435.70  $25,218.19 

Total Income: $ 22,889.20  $55,645.24 

Expenses: $ 13,691.30  $54,067.64 

Total:  $   9,197.90  $  1,577.60 
 

PARISHIONERSô COMMENTï  We are trying to manage our 

household and raise our family, as well as be faithful supporters of the 

Church.  I can feel the blessings of tithing to the Lord. 

 

PASTORôS COMMENTï The tithing spirituality truly blest us with 

increasing generosity.  Your contributions are very generous and deeply 

appreciated. 

 

                     ñRemember St. Johnôs in Your Will!ò 

FOOD PANTRY ITEM FOR NEXT WEEK:  

CANNED FRUITS AND VEGTABLES  

YOUR PRAYERS ARE REQUESTED FOR:  
Vincent Saturn, Judy Fiero, Grace Yund, Janet Curry, 

Gene Woodruff, Peter & Brunie Kandora, Carol & 

Edward Koop, Barbara & Richard Coppey, Liz 

Parker, Jimmy Paes, John Lynch, Robin Doherty, 

Tom Ward, Joe Hommel, Bob Cranston, Bob Hoy, Nancy Dwyer, 

Lucille Nelson, Gail Cortese, Shanna Pesce, Joan Bannan, Claire 

Miller, Roseann Chiodo, Sister Sarah Ryan, Baby Catherine 

Scelfo, Bob Nealon, Aloise Bedell, Margaret Todd, Meredith 

McSpirit, Gary Theriault, Mary McDermott, Suzanne Ruffy, 

Marion Benz, and Frankie Cullen. 

 



PRAYER FOR LIFE  

 

Jesus, Mary and Joseph we love you very much.  

Help us spiritually adopt and protect all human life  

from preborn to natural death.    

Amen. 

JANUARY 3, 2016 

 

MAKING ALL THINGS NEW  

God our Father, through the Gospel and the Eucharist,  

You bring us together as Your Church in the  

Archdiocese of New York. 

Send us Your Holy Spirit, to enlighten our minds and guide our actions 

as we plan for the future of parish life in this Archdiocese. 

Help us learn new ways to strengthen and revitalize our parish 

communities, and to be good stewards of the spiritual and material gifts 

that sustain them. 

Bless our work, so that our parishes may continue to witness to the truth 

of the Gospel, and be a sign of Your love for all people. 

We ask this through Christ our Lord. 

Amen. 

 

ðððððððððððððððð 

HANDLING LONELINESS   
By Jackie M. Johnson 

 

"Turn to me and be gracious to me, for I am lonely 

and afflicted"  

(Psalm 25:16, NIV).  

     Do you know someone who is recently widowed, divorced, or 

homebound with an illness? Do you know anyone who is new in town, or 

who travels frequently on business? Perhaps you know someone in 

prison, in the military or in a nursing home.  These are just some of the 

people in life that may experience loneliness in one form or another.  

     But you don't have to be by yourself in order to be lonely. Many 

people feel alone in the middle of a crowd because inside they feel 

inferior or rejected. Some people feel misunderstood or unwanted so they 

isolate themselves; they are afraid of getting hurt by others. While they 

silently keep to themselves, deep inside they are longing for interaction 

with another.  

     Does this sound like anyone you know? Some people try to fill up the 

empty places in their heart by overeating, drinking excessively or other 

addictive behaviors. True, only God can fill our emptiness with himself, 

but we need human contact, too.  

     Perhaps you've heard the story about the little boy whose Father told 

him that God loves him and the boy replied, "But Daddy, sometimes I 

need someone with skin on."  

     Sometimes we learn the most important life lessons during an empty, 

silent time. Traits like patience and submission give us character and 

strengthen our faith as we learn to trust God for his provision. Jesus took 

time to go to the lonely places and pray. Perhaps one of his loneliest 

times was when he prayed alone in the Garden of Gethsemane before he 

was betrayed. Or, when he was hanging from a wooden cross. The One 

who knows true loneliness is indeed our True Companion.  

     How can you be "someone with skin on" to a lonely person today? 

How can you hold out hope and reach out a person in need? Someone in 

your neighborhood, church, community or even circle of friends needs 

your warmth, encouragement and listening ear.  

     Lord, teach us to trust You during the lonely times in out lives. Be our 

True Companion and help us to reach out to others who may need a 

friend.  

 


